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                                       “Bear ye one another’s burdens, and so fulfil the law of Christ.” Gal. 6:2 

“Finally, brethren, pray for us, that the word of the Lord may have free course and be glorified, even as it is with you.”  
2 Thessalonians 3:1 

 October 1, 2022  

“But thanks be to God, which giveth us the victory through our Lord Jesus Christ.  Therefore, my beloved brethren, 

be ye stedfast, unmoveable, always abounding in the work of the Lord, forasmuch as ye know that your labour is not 

in vain in the Lord.” 1 Corinthians 15:57-58 

Dear Pastors, Churches and Friends, 

It is an honor to come to you with the reports of the work here in Romania.  God has been blessing greatly and time 

would fail me to report all the Lord is doing.  First, I’m glad to report that my dad was able to have his value 

replacement surgery and is recovering well.  Thank you for the prayers.   

We thank God for the moving of his Spirit in the meetings.  Many new people are now 

attending the places where we have built prayer houses and feeding centers.  We are so 

thankful to all who have helped us build them.  Many adults are coming now because 

there is room.  They are receiving help from the hymns, testimonies and preaching of 

the Bible.  The Lord moves with much power as they sing the Turkish Hymns.  Many 

times, people will break forth into prayer and will fall on their knees and as the older 

believers catch their burdens they will also start to pray and before  

I know it, we are all down praying and worshiping the Lord all around the room.  Praise God for the privilege to 

pray with boldness in one spirit and know that God hears us.  You feel so clean after you pray like that.  The people 

leave refreshed and know they have met with God.  It is such a blessing to see the little children and babies singing 

with the believers.  They encourage me that we are not laboring in vain.  The work of the Lord is forever and if we 

will provide a place for them to come, in their time of need they will come, and that’s when God is able to show 

them his love and power. 

We’re so thankful that the price of gas has gone down to around $7.00 a gallon.  Every little bit helps as we go to the 

meetings.  The good news is that our dollar has climbed against the Euro.  Now is the time to buy a car for the work.  

We have Jacob a car now and I need to purchase one for the other team.  Our cars are now reaching 200,000 miles.  

Please know I wouldn’t ask if it wasn’t a real need and perfect time.    

We now have a new young man in our church who has come into the faith.  It is such a miracle because he is 

Romanian and wants to help us reach the Turks.  That doesn’t happen much.  I was able to marry him and his wife 

last summer and he has shown himself faithful.  He has his driver’s license and can really help us.  They have helped 

greatly in the care of the children in our meetings and feeding centers.  I want to bring them full time with us but 

need your help to do this.  We can help them for around $700 dollars a month.  His name is Ionut and his wife, who 

was raised in our church since she was a young child’s name is Luci.   

From Calarasi, Romania,  

Nathan Reed and family 


